LORDSHIP REC USERS FORUM AND NETWORK


Report of LRUF meeting - Broadwater Farm Community Centre, 15 November 2004

PRESENT:    From Friends of Lordship Rec:  Ken Floyde, Caroline Jepson (minute-taker), Dave Morris (Chair), Ray Swain, Angie Bullock   Haringey Recreation Department:  Mel Martin    BTCV:  Claire McClafferty      APOLOGIES:  Paul Ely from Recreation Department; Chris Currie and Storm Moncur of Friends of Lordship Rec.

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING.   Agreed.

Matters Arising:   
1. Trees for London:  Caroline Jepson reported that she had been contacted by Sharon Johnson of Trees for London, as this organisation had not been consulted, as promised, about the Active England bid and the effect it would have on the trees planted by Trees for London in the east of the park.  Mel Martin agreed to contact Sharon as a matter of urgency.  Trees for London are extremely keen to do more planting and landscaping work in Lordship Rec, and everybody agreed that we do not want to lose their goodwill.
2. Make A Difference Day:    At the end of October a joint effort by BTCV volunteers and ‘Soul in the City’ had seen the lake cleaned out, 1,500 bulbs planted and the playground equipment painting completed.  Thanks to all the volunteers!
3. LBH/LRUF Lordship Rec Improvements Open Day:  Had been held at Broadwater Centre on  8th November. All the key groups involved in the Rec were there with displays. About 40 people had signed in and there had been lots of one to one discussions although the event had lacked collective discussions. There was lots of interest in the Active England proposals. Mel said she had got a lot of useful feedback about the skatepark proposals and that there had been positive feedback about incorporating skateboarding features into the Shell Theatre.  As there seemed to be more local interest at this stage in cycling than skateboarding the area would be called the freestyle area.  BTCV had focussed on the pond plans. Angie had consulted over the labyrinth project. Friends of Lordship Rec had displayed the proposals for the hut, as well as the general strategy document and some history pamphlets. A very positive event.
ACTIVE ENGLAND BID UPDATE.     Mel reported there had been a good meeting with Sport England the previous week and the submission was being pulled together for the 18th November.  Sport England will make a decision in the 2nd week of December. [Update: It has all been agreed].

Mel explained that she was looking for more funding to complement the bid in order to 
a) improve the entrance to the Park by the Community Centre (the User Forum/Network having identified this as a priority) and 
b) Developing an onsite base in the back of the Shell Theatre for an admin/storage base for the play and sports staff.

The Recreation Department were also investigating using Portacabins for toilets, first aid and stores in the interim. Active England did not intend to fund an improved entrance.  However, Mel was looking to make an application to BBC Children in Need by the 30th November in order to open up the entrance and make it more attractive and refurbish the back rooms of the Shell Theatre (cost about £40  50,000).  The application could be made on behalf of the Lordship Rec Users Forum and Network, if agreeable to the LRUF. It was agreed by those present that they had no objection in principle to the application, although the meeting was not very representative and there had been no prior knowledge of the proposed application.

It was also emphasised that the Users Forum were still committed to pursuing the development of the Hut near the lake, and that the development of the back of the Shell Theatre could not be seen as a substitute.  

Mel Martin was asked to restate the principle that all the new facilities being developed in the Active England bid would be publicly available for all users of the Rec, and that the facilities could be used when staff were not present.  Mel confirmed that the Operational Plan for the MUGA states that it is open to the public and there would be room for the public to access it.   The facility will belong to the Parks Department, with Sporting and Educational Solutions (a charitable organisation) contracted to deliver some of the sports programmes which will meet the targets required by Sport England.  The Adventurous Play area will be open all the time although some of the specialised equipment will only be up when the area is staffed. The freestyle area will be 24hrs open to all. In view of the pressures on green space in Haringey it was felt it would be necessary to ensure that these remained public facilities for all park users and local residents.
Mel confirmed that the Business Plan could be discussed even after the Active England bid is submitted.  Mel would make copies of the final submission available to interested groups (although some appendices may not be included).  

LIVING SPACES UPDATE RE POND BID:  Friends of Lordship Rec and Clasford had met with the ‘enabler’, Catherine Miller, on 12 October. It had gone well and it was hoped that the funding would be confirmed after Christmas (but would not be available until the new financial year in April).

LABYRINTH PROJECT:   This funding bid, via ‘People/Places’, developed by Angie Bullock and Andy Newman, local artists, would go to a panel on 23rd November.  The project involved creating a kite-shaped labyrinth using low grass mounds.  Children from Broadwater Farm Primary would be involved in designing a mural for the centre of the Labyrinth.  Michael Loughnane had agreed to maintain it. The artists’ preferred location was the Higham Road entrance so the kite design could be seen from a distance and create visual impact.    Discussion followed on whether this was the best location as there was also a need for something at the Lordship Lane entrance to draw people in. General LRUF support for the project was confirmed.

HISTORIC PARKS AND GARDENS REGISTRATION:   The Recreation Department had made an application for Lordship Rec to be registered under this scheme last year.  Successful registration generally requires there to be features built before 1939 of national importance. This would include the Model Traffic Area, and there’s evidence that the lake area was a moat going back to saxon times.  The meeting was in favour of Friends of Lordship Rec pursuing the registration.
BMX TRACK     Ken raised the need for the BMX track to be upgraded and relocated (would like to see it on the hill by the Higham Road entrance).  In view of recent discussions having raised the profile of these slopes as pleasant green spaces, this seemed unlikely.  However, working up a bid for the revamping of the Model Traffic area and the BMX track was one of the LRUF / Recreation Department’s next priorities for Lordship Rec. To be discussed further.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  To be convened in the new year by Dave. [Update: Monday 24th January]. 





